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VOLUNTEERS  
THE BACKBONE OF EDMARC
Seeing the good in people has become a hallmark of working 
for Edmarc. No matter what is happening in the world around 
us, Edmarc has people step forward each and every day to help 
those who need it most. Last year, as a pandemic set in and 
unrest became normal, this sentiment rang clearer than ever. 

March of 2020 marked the beginning of a new normal 
stretched across an unclear path. Our staff had to adjust the 
way care was provided in many ways. Telehealth arrived on the 
scene. Staff alternated days working from home and in the 
office to limit the number of people in our building. 
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Communication happened with screen time and 
phone calls and not in person. And sadly, a very 
difficult transition happened: limiting our volunteer 
opportunities.

Volunteers are the backbone of Edmarc. The care and 
support we give to families are possible because of the 
efforts of people in the community who simply want 
to give back. When we had to put a hold on allowing 
the wonderful souls who want to help our families 
volunteer in their usual ways, it was crushing…but only 
for a bit. While we couldn’t offer our typical 
opportunities, that didn’t stop people from finding 
ways to help.

In the beginning, volunteers began checking in with 
staff through weekly phone calls simply to make sure 
we were doing okay. Then, as the need for PPE 
became apparent, others began fulfilling our wish list 
needs for families and staff. As days became weeks, 
others began forming fundraisers and collecting items 
or donations that would help Edmarc continue to 
provide care for our families, in the home, as safely as 
possible, when it was more crucial than ever.

Our volunteers were not only showing they were the 
backbone of our organization, but they were also 
revealing to us the silver linings in everything. When 
we couldn’t see them in person, they conveyed how 
sweet a simple phone call could be. When we couldn’t 
have them serve our staff and families directly, they 
showed how impactful gestures could still be made 
from afar. They proved that in even in the most trying 
of times, a community can still come together and 
provide hope to those who need it.

We never want to experience what the past year 
brought again; however, we are so thankful to know 
that even in uncertainty, the people who surround 
Edmarc will continue to ensure care can be provided 
to all of our kids and families. 

Spring. Renewal. Regeneration. We 
embrace this season unlike we have in 
previous years. With new leaves budding 
on trees and flowers pushing up from the 
ground, we are reminded of the hope we 
feel as we are beginning to turn a corner. 
Last March we entered a world we could 

never anticipate. When first faced with COVID, we 
canceled events and evaluated how to safely deliver 
the services our families desperately needed. Before 
the pandemic, many families were barely hanging 
on. Living through a pandemic, they needed us even 
more.

Edmarc prevailed through a year of crisis and 
uncertainty. We prevailed because donors, 
foundations, and granting organizations came 
forward with financial support. We prevailed because 
volunteers rose to the challenge and helped us 
in new and different ways. We prevailed because 
staff worked hard to meet goals. Edmarc began 
over 42 years ago as a grass roots effort by a group 
of determined individuals. That same tenacity has 
carried us through this past year.

As we look toward the rest of 2021, we are hopeful. 
Spring began with a drive-thru egg hunt and chance 
for families to take pictures with the Easter Bunny. 
Next, we celebrated our volunteers in our tribute 
garden as we kicked off National Volunteer Week 
in April. We are crossing our fingers for a summer 
picnic on the grounds of Edmarc in July. Our 
committee is planning an amazing 25th Anniversary 
Charity Golf Classic in August, our signature 
fundraising event of the year, and we hope the fall 
and holiday season will be filled with good things to 
come.

Thank you for standing by us and being a friend to 
Edmarc. Most of all, thank you for helping us provide 
hope for the journey to those who need it most.

Well wishes for a new season,

Debbie Stitzer-Brame 
Executive Director, Edmarc

a note from EDMARC
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On November 8, 2020 Edmarc staff and families 
came together to honor and remember the lives of 
the children who have died while in our program. 
Due to COVID-19, the Day of Remembrance looked 
a little different this year, but we were happy to still 
be able to provide an opportunity for our families 
and staff to come together and remember all these 
amazing children. While music played throughout the 
Edmarc garden we remembered those dear to us 
through our annual slide show of pictures followed by 
the lighting of candles in remembrance of each child. 
These candles are a representation of their everlasting 
light that continues to shine in each of us whom these 
children’s lives have touched. We are grateful to The 
Chisholm House Fund, a component of the Southeast 
Virginia Community Foundation and Rocket Media for 
their generous support in making this afternoon such a 
special event in the midst of such challenging times.

A DAY OF  
REMEMBRANCE
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Laurie Barbaro – Director of Clinical Services
Abigail Gellene-Beaudoin – Medical Social Worker
Teresa Black – Patient Care Coordinator
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Adelaide Clemens-Cooke – Community Resource  
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Melissa Mark, MD – Medical Director
Linda Pegram, MD – Medical Director
Deborah L. Stitzer-Brame – Executive Director
Brittney C. Twisdale – Medical Social Worker
Nancy Velez – Patient Care Coordinator
Jennifer Webb – Patient Care Coordinator
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When Santa’s involved, nothing can stop spreading 
holiday magic and hope. As we began figuring out 
how the holidays at Edmarc would look in the midst 
of a pandemic, we just knew we couldn’t forgo the 
holiday experience for our families. The spirit of the 
season had become even more important, so we 
decided to have a Santa brainstorming session.

First of all, a video conference with a group of jolly, 
bearded Santas and one sweet Mrs. Claus is an 
amazing way to spend an afternoon. As we began 
talking about what would be possible and how we 
could safely achieve our goals, they made one thing 
abundantly clear: Edmarc couldn’t stop Santa’s sleigh 
from arriving. We knew we could not have all the bells 
and whistles this year; however, something simple 
and meaningful might just be what families needed. 
So we focused on the essentials. Thanks to sponsors 
from around the community (and some even out-
of-town), Thanksgiving food baskets, holiday food 
baskets, and gifts were delivered to over 80 of our 
active and bereaved families. For those who wished 
it, Santa even made personal gift deliveries while 
donning a mask. 

And for those who wanted pictures with Santa, a 
creative and safe way was devised to allow this. Santa, 
being the carpenter that he is, custom-built a Santa 
chair and bench covered in vinyl so it could easily 
be wiped down between sessions. He also created a 

plexiglass divider so he and kids could be in the same 
picture while still being safe. (Some smaller children 
who would normally be terrified of the bearded man 
actually preferred this.) Because of his innovations, 
numerous Edmarc families were able to come out on 
a Saturday afternoon and have their pictures taken 
by Sarah Vanderford Photography and Captivated 
Productions, allowing them to create special 
memories to treasure forever.

We missed our fire and police personnel driving 
through the streets with Santa and gifts in tow. We 
missed our mass of volunteers wrapping gifts at 
Edmarc while listening to holiday music. We missed 
throwing a festive party that would allow families 
and staff to come together to celebrate the season. 
We missed a lot of things this past year; however, 
we loved focusing on what was truly important for 
families and bringing them the magic and joy we 
could. The season may have looked different, but it 
was still special and something we’ll forever cherish.

NOTHING STOPS SANTA
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LIAM V . (6/17/15-9/26/20) 
Liam was an incredible little boy who possessed 
so much strength during his fight. He will forever 
hold a special place in the hearts of many. Though 
his time here was far too short, he was adored by 
all who had the privilege to meet him. Liam will be 
greatly missed and lovingly remembered by his 
parents, Brittnay & Daniel, little sister, Cleo, and 
countless other family and friends.

NICHOLAS O . (10/3/10-10/11/20) 
Nicholas was a very clever, strong, and gentle child. 
He fought his battle with grace and determination 
and will always be remembered for his courage. His 
memory will forever be cherished by his mom, Erica, 
as well as countless friends, family, and classmates.

JAMYA Y . (8/7/11-10/31/20) 
Jamya was a spunky, sweet, and vivacious little girl 
whose smile warmed the hearts of everyone who 
was privileged to meet her. She never failed to make 
people laugh and will be deeply missed by all. She 
will be tenderly missed and forever remembered 
by her parents, Javares and Vanessa; brother, 
Cameron; sisters Makayla and Morgan; as well as 
many other friends and family.

with love,  
we remember

DAWSON F . (7/16/19-11/8/20) 
Dawson was an angelic little boy who had the 
sweetest face, and most beautiful eyes. He was so 
deeply loved by his family (including their dog!) and 
will be greatly missed by them and all who knew him. 
His memory will be held in the hearts of his parents, 
Kasey and Alexander, as well as many other family 
and friends who had the privilege of knowing and 
loving him.

CARSON M . (2/26/19-11/16/20) 
Carson, the spitting image of her daddy, could 
not have been more loved and adored. She made 
the sweetest cooing sounds, and her giggle was 
absolutely contagious. She was the embodiment 
of strength and grace and will be tenderly missed 
and remembered by her parents, Genna and Mark, 
as well as a vast number of friends and family who 
continue to love her.

EMERSYN S . (10/12/19-11/29/20) 
Emersyn was an amazing little girl with beautiful 
long eyelashes. She touched the lives of many and 
taught those around her so much, without ever 
saying a word. Emersyn was adored by all who 
had the privilege to know her. She will be lovingly 
remembered by her parents, Marie & James, 
siblings, Logan, Jordan, Blaike, Elijah, Sophianna, & 
Landon, and numerous other family and friends.  
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PARKER G . (12/18/20) 
Sweet Parker Primrose was truly and deeply loved 
far before she was born, and though her time with 
her family was far too short, her memory will be 
forever cherished by her parents and everyone who 
knew her. She will be forever loved by her parents, 
Pien and Jonathan, as well as many family and 
friends.

LUKE G . (10/13/04-12/22/20) 
Luke was a brave, determined, bright, and kind 
young man who fought his battle with the utmost 
courage. He was very involved in his school and 
community and loved being active. He was an avid 
cross-country runner, and also enjoyed playing 
basketball, swimming, and even playing flag football. 
He had such a big heart and was constantly thinking 
about how to be of service to others, even (and 
especially) as his illness worsened. In his time 
here, he made the world a better place. He will be 
tenderly remembered and deeply missed by his 
parents, Annelise and Scot; his brother, Paul; his 
sister, Sophie; as well as countless other loved ones.

JORDAN R . (12/5/06-3/2/21) 
Jordan was a smart, courageous young man that 
inspired many. He fought a long and tough battle 
with his illness but never allowed it to define him 
or hold him back from enjoying every moment. 
Jordan had an infectious spirit and smile that lit 
up every room and drew people in. Jordan was an 
athlete, playing soccer, basketball, and football. He 
loved sports, music, shoes, and most of all, spending 
time with his family and friends, who he was very 
protective of. His sweet memory will be treasured 
by all who had the privilege to know him, especially 
his mother and stepfather, Jaime & Matthew, father, 
Ivan, little sister, Royce, and numerous family and 
friends.

SETH C . (1/5/03-3/16/21) 
Seth was a brave and wise young man who fought 
a very courageous battle. Seth had a huge heart 
and lived his life to the fullest, bringing joy to all 
who had the privilege to know him. His bright smile 
would melt anyone fortunate enough to be in his 
company.  Even when his days were difficult, Seth 
maintained a strength and attitude that reflected 
his sweet, loving spirit.  Seth was both an artist and 
musician, playing the French horn and mellow. He 
loved collecting shoes, especially Nikes and Vans, 
and playing video games.  Most of all, Seth enjoyed 
spending time with his family and friends. Seth will 
be both missed and lovingly remembered by his 
parents, Shalonde & Sylvester, his siblings, Zaphir, 
Shalom, Imani, and Josiah, his sister-in-law, Nequel, 
niece, Zola, and numerous other family and friends.  

EVA C . (4/6/21) 
Eva Shalom was a beautiful baby girl who touched 
so many hearts in her short time here on earth. 
She was deeply loved and adored by her family. 
Left to cherish her sweet memory are her parents, 
Stephanie & Max, big sister, Sienna, and numerous 
family and friends.
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After forgoing family events for most of 2020, we 
were determined that our annual Fall Festival would 
not take a hiatus. When we learned more about the 
safety precautions needed, we decided a drive-thru 
trunk-or-treat was the answer for families to still 
have an opportunity to dress up for an outing. With 
the Kiwanis Club of Norfolk’s support, families could 
drive to stations where they were greeted by a giant 
chicken, a wizard, or the Great Pumpkin, handing them 
goodies and treats through the window without having 
to leave their vehicle. They completed the maze by 
getting a pizza and drinks for the family to enjoy at 
home. Although families may have been required to 
stay in their vehicle, it didn’t stop their kiddos from 
transforming into ninjas, superheroes, and even food! 
It was a fun and unique Fall Fest for all. 

TRUNK-OR-TREAT 2020
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SPRING FLING
Spring is the season of new beginnings, 
and Edmarc’s Spring Fling took on a new 
look this year as well! After having to 
cancel last year’s annual event, we still 
could not hold this year’s event in our 
traditional fashion. Instead, the Easter 
Bunny assembled a drive-thru Easter 
egg hunt. Our mascot Wags showed 
up to direct traffic (and dance a little) 
while staff and volunteers ensured the 
beautiful day would be special for those 
that came. Families drove to different 
stations and gathered eggs, candy, and 
goodies to fill their basket. At the end, 
the Easter Bunny himself greeted them 
and handed out Easter baskets! Families 
were able to hop out of their vehicles 
while Sarah of Lovell Productions 
snapped some family photos with the 
long-eared creature. While different, it 
still turned out to be a special and fun-
filled event for all involved.

EASTER BASKETS
Thank you to everyone who contributed to our Easter basket 
deliveries this year! Thanks to sponsors and volunteers, Edmarc 
was able to deliver goodies to 230 kiddos this year. We hated 
forgoing basket deliveries last year, but everyone certainly helped 
make up for it this 
year. We were 
even able to mail a 
few baskets out to 
some of our kiddos 
who are currently 
seeking treatment 
elsewhere. What a 
refreshing way to 
welcome Spring!



10

NEW EDMARC BOARD MEMBERS
Maryanne Persons
New to the Edmarc Board is retired teacher Maryanne 
Persons. Maryanne grew up on Long Island, where she 
developed a love for music, learning, and community 

service. A graduate of the 
College of William and 
Mary, she also studied 
Computers in Education 
at Lesley University in 
Cambridge, 
Massachusetts. Maryanne 
has been married to 
orthopaedic surgeon Jeff 
Persons for nearly 40 
years. Together they have 
four children and three 
grandchildren, though 
– having been “parents” 
to numerous exchange 

students from seven countries – they consider their 
family to be much larger. A cellist, Maryanne enjoys 
music of all kinds, as well as reading, cooking, and 
travel.

Maryanne is very involved in the Suffolk community, 
where she taught in both Suffolk Public Schools and 
at Nansemond-Suffolk Academy (NSA).  She has 
served as the President and a Commissioner of 
Suffolk Sister Cities International, was Secretary of the 
Board of Trustees at NSA, and volunteered with the 
Boy Scouts of America. 

Maryanne is an Elder at Suffolk Presbyterian Church, 
where Edmarc was started. “For 35 years, I’ve heard 
stories of Ed Page, Marcus Hogge, and the Spirit-led 
creation of this wonderful organization”, she says. 
“The church has continued to support and pray for 
Edmarc, as well as the children and families it serves. 
It’s an honor to work more closely with such a great 
group of people who put into practice Christ’s call to 
love and serve one another.” 

Jonathan Arena
Jonathan Arena, the Chief Counsel and Vice President 
of Newport News Shipbuilding (NNS), recently joined 
our Board of Directors.  Jon earned his Bachelor’s 
Degree in history from 
The Ohio State 
University, an MBA from 
Washington University in 
St. Louis, and his law 
degree from The William 
and Mary Law School.

After spending 15 years 
as legal counsel at NASA, 
Mr. Arena worked as an 
executive at The Boeing 
Company where he led 
the legal team 
responsible for Boeing 
Defense’s Global 
Services business.  Three years ago he moved back to 
the Hampton Roads area to lead the NNS law 
department.

Jon and his wife Mari are the proud parents of two 
daughters, Nancy and Mary, as well as a ridiculously 
pampered Australian shepherd mix named Oreo.  In 
his spare time, he’s a newbie runner, really poor golfer, 
and often disappointed Pittsburgh sports fan.

In discussing his draw to Edmarc, Jon said “[t]he 
mission is so noble and the work so needed that I’m 
truly humbled to be part of it.  This team is making a 
difference for Edmarc families every day and that’s a 
responsibility and honor that brings out the best in all 
of us.  I’m looking forward to helping in any way I can.  
And so is Oreo.”
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KAREN MALONE Ms. Patricia Malone
TRISH MALONE Karen Malone
DR . MELISSA MARK Dr. Eric Werner
MIKE MASON Mr. and Mrs. Will Rollins Jr.
JACKSON MIDGETT John and Barbra Midgett
RON AND CARRIE MILES Beth Wiegan
 The Perfect House Team at TREG
HAYDEN MILLER Jay Stroud
SUSAN MINSBERG Mr. and Mrs. Neal Minsberg
NOAH MOSLEY AND  
   HIS 21ST BIRTHDAY Sue Bell
 Foster Bolton
 Lynnette Bolton
 Tina Bridges
 Tyme Fiedorczyk
 Mary Hemsley
 Gene and Mary Klemp
 Karen Klemp
 Martha Klemp
 Michelle O’Connor
 Dynnette and Doug Taylor
 Amanda White
JOE NOHA James Thomson
DR . RALPH S . NORTHAM Ms. Susan Borland
 Dr. Eric Werner
BRANDON PACKER Beverly Lightner
DR . LINDA PEGRAM Dr. Eric Werner
HEATHER PETERSON William Walker
JOHN RECTOR Mr. Billy Chorey
ISLA JEAN RICE Ms. Marcella Rice
ASHLEY ROHLOFF Aunt Lois and Uncle JR 
JOHN AND PATTI SANDERL Timothy Harding
MARY ANN SAUNDERS Mr. and Mrs. Whitney Saunders
MARGARET SEAGRAVES Mr. James Seagraves
PAM SHELTON  Dr. & Mrs. Allen & Joan Hogge
KIERA SIBLEY Mr. and Mrs. Charles Beitz Jr.
MR . W . W . SOUTH III AND  
  MRS . MELINDA SOUTH Dr. & Mrs. Allen & Joan Hogge
DEBBIE STITZER-BRAME Richard Wentz
LYNN AND CAROLE  
   STOCKBERGER Dr. David Amaker
LORI STRICKLAND Scott and Kathy Strickland
SHARON C . SUTTON David and Mandy Jernigan
 Fleet Jernigan
 Mr. John Rowe
HOWARD TABOR Bobbie Tabor
AL TAYLOR AND HIS GIRLS Mrs. Fran Taylor
JIM AND VIRGINIA TAYLOR Dr. David Amaker
MARILYN TRUESDELL Ms. Karen Didio
CHARITY VOLMAN Robin Winn
 Tricia Hudson
DON & NANCY WHITE’S 
   50TH ANNIVERSARY Bruce and Nancy Sharp

In HONOR of  Edmarc gratefully acknowledges the outpouring of 
support in honor of family members and friends.  
September 1, 2020 – February 28, 2021

IN HONOR OF FROM

MR . AND MRS . BRANDON  
   APPLEWHITE Mr. Billy Chorey
MR . & MRS . KEN & ANNE  
   ABLETT Matthew and Mary Ablett
BARBARA ARLYN-WINSLOW Mrs. Hazel Brusso
BETSY BLACKMAN Patti Vannucchi
BROOKE BOLTON Mr. David Davenport
MR . & MRS . BRUCE &  
   MARY SUE BRIGHT Mr. Herb Culpepper
CHERYL BROCK Pam Courtney
 Cheryl Pisani
SARAH & MILTON BROWN Mr. and Mrs. William Bruce
MS . SARA S BURTON Mr. Chris Craighead
MR . BILL L . CHOREY, SR . Mr. and Mrs. John Rector
CLARA AND KEN CRUMBLY Dr. & Mrs. Allen & Joan Hogge
MR . & MRS . HERB &  
CAROLYN A . CULPEPPER Mr. Bruce Bright
EDMARC STAFF Dr. Allen & Mrs. Joan Hogge
JAKE EVANS Peggy Todd & Jackson
ABBY FURCO Ted and Becky Clemens 
 Cynthia Harrison
 Bonnie Froelick
 Carole Trott
SUZ GARCIA Tricia Hudson
ABIGAIL  
   GELLENE-BEAUDOIN Beth and Matthew Gellene
LORELEI & BENJI Alan and Ruth Benjaminson
OUR GRANDCHILDREN George and Cheryl Hummer
SARAH GRAY Douglas Gray
DERRICK HALL Dr. & Mrs. Allen & Joan Hogge
JOE AND DORMA HEDRICK Arlene Baragona
KEN HEFFERNAN Charlie’s Charitable Giving
ISAAC HERSHBERGER Mr. Paul Dilgard
DR . CYRUS HEYDARIAN Dr. Eric Werner
MARY HELEN HILTON George and Sara House
LARRY HOFFHEIMER Dr. & Mrs. Allen & Joan Hogge
ABIGAIL HOFFHEIMER Dr. & Mrs. Allen & Joan Hogge
DR . & MRS . ALLEN &  
JOAN HOGGE Michele Clemens
 Ms. Jane Huneke
 Dr. and Mrs. Stuart Bray
JOAN HOGGE Dr. Allen Hogge
ALLEN HOGGE Joan Hogge
GARY JACKSON Mr. Ronnie Shank
VIVIAN JEWELL Ms. Eva Bryant
MRS . ELLEN O . KEETER Mrs. Ann Miller
BRAD AND KATHY KIEHNER Dr. David Amaker
NANCY KING Deborah Butler
VINCENT AND  
   ROSE LOSCALZO Mr. Richard Spano
IMOGENE AND  
ANNIE MAGOO Ms. Jean Bowerman



12

In MEMORY of  Edmarc gratefully acknowledges the outpouring 
of support in memory of family members and friends. 
September 1, 2020 – February 28, 2021

IN MEMORY OF FROM

ANNA MARIE ADAMS Mr. Sam Harvey
TAYLOR ADKINS Jean Lawrence
TONY ANTHONY Mrs. Mary Graham
JOHN R . ATWOOD, SR . Mr. and Mrs. Richard Parron
MATTHEW AUSTIN Mr. Allen Perrel
 Mr. Mitch Austin
MICHAEL BARRETT Linda and Jeff Minnix
AMANDA BARRINGTON James Barrington
BRUCIE BARTLEY Ms. Marie Welch
 Mr. Hugh Frampton
SARAH BENSON Frances Benson
 Julia McPhillips
 Sarah McPhillips
LOUKIA BORRELL’S MOTHER Mrs. Fran Taylor
GWEN BOYKIN Judith Roman
 Richard and Julie Goss
GEORGE & ESTELLE  
   BOYNTON Mr. Steve Boynton
HARRISON BRAUER Justin Byrum
 Danny Crawford
 Karen Holloway
 Brian P
MS . JANET S . BROCK Mrs. Doris Martin
JOSHUA BULLOCK Mrs. Bayley Bullock
SAMANTHA “LILY” CAO Thao Nguyen
CALEB CHOWNING Mr. William Blake II
 Berit and William McCarty
CURTIS AND TREVOR  
   COLEMAN Ms. Carol Briley
ALISA CONNOLLY Robert and Dorene Connolly
MATTHEW CONNOR Ms. Mary Connor
DAVID COX Mr. Stephen Hackney
BRIANA CRAWFORD Mr. Franklin Crawford
JUSTIN CROCKER Ms. Nancy Campbell
KELLY CREECY CULLIFER Sales Systems, LTD
PATRICK DALEY Lydia Manwaring
MADISON DAVIS Amy and Thomas Jordan
ARTHUR DEANGELIS Mrs. Diana Laing
JOSEPH DELDONNA Barbara DelDonna
DERRICK AND SADIE Mr. David Hoard
L . PIERCE DIBBLE Mrs. Fran Taylor
RICHARD DIGNARD Pilot Club of Portsmouth Inc.
 Ms. Joyce Dignard
JAY DORSCHEL Mary Lineberry
WILLIAM DRAKE Michael Drake
DONALD EVANS Mr. John Evans
ELLA FELTON John Noles
PETER FLORIN Ms. Rosalee Jewell
SAMUEL G . FRAZIER, JR . Mrs. Rose Mary Rakowski
ELISE GABOR Mr. Karl Shulenburg
CARL GATJE Peggy Gatje

RUSTY GIBBS Glenn and Donna Ames
 Sylvia Bowen
 Peter and Pansy Champion
 Dianna and Raymond Harrell
 Ken and Frances Henson
 Bucky and Kay Hurley
 Mike Lancaster
 Wanda and Bill Neff
 George and Patricia Varney
 Larry and Helen Wylie
FRANCIS GOVERN Sharon Govern
DAWN CROSBY GRAHAM Ms. Alleen Campbell
RAY GRIFFIN Box Elder Hunt Club
ALICE WORRELL GRIFFIN Mr. Nelson Williams
 John Pappas
REID HARGRAVE Herb and Mary Hargrave
 Mark and Marina Hargrave
 Mr. and Mrs. Walter Youngs
 Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bathie
BETTY HASEL Gary and Kathryn Bennett
 Helen and Glenn Bowman
VELMA HAUSER Mr. and Mrs. Richard Parron
CAMERON HEWITT Mrs. Dawn McKenzie
TORI HIERS Ms. Patricia Headley
CAYCE BROOKE HILFIGER Ron and Shannon Clark
 Larua Challoner
MARCUS HOGGE Dr. and Mrs. Wallace Nunley Jr.
 Mr. Michael Shelton
PAUL AND CAROL HOLT, JR . Mr. Paul Holt III
MATTHEW HUFF AND  
   TOM HUFF Paula Agate
 Virginia Fuller
 Ann Huff
 Paul Knapp
NICHOLAS HURDLE Mrs. Bettye Umphlette
JEREMIAH JARRETT Kay Cotter
ROBERT E . JOHNSON Wesley and Nancy King
MARY SUE JONES Frances Chavous
 Arlene and David Korn
 Mr. Vaughn Mayo
 Lauren Troyan
LESLIE SUSAN JONES Margaret S. Lane
TRAVIS RYAN KERNODLE Edie Kernodle
ADALYN KILLINGBECK Mrs. Valerie Green
MARY G KIRSCH Mr. George Allison
 Mrs. Ted F. Carpenter
 Franklin Elliott
 Sandra Frazier
 Green Pine Garden Club
 Beverly Moore
 Nancy Reynolds
 The White Family
ALIESA KOCHER-BENGSCH Mrs. Christine Kocher
GABRIEL BENJAMIN  
   KOWALSKI Mr. Ben Kowalski
 Mr. and Mrs. David Parker
RUTH LADER Mr. Gordon Lader Jr.
DENA MICHELE LADERBERG Dr. and Mrs. Steven Laderberg
JOHNNY LANNING  Donald Trammell
DAVID LAUGHLIN, JR . Patricia Laughlin
MICHELE LAUTERBACH Sharon Sutton
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WILLIAM LAWRENCE Mrs. Katherine Ayer
 Diane Engler
 Shirley Nettles
 Ruth Simmons
 Kiwanis Club of Carrollton
 Kiwanis Club of Mercury 64
 RHO COVO Friends
 Chris and Stephanie White
SKY LIGHTFOOT Connie Bunch
 Jane Florian
 Janet Harkins
 Virginia Harris
  Hickory High School Special 

Education Department
 Michael & Cheryl Kos
 Frank & Barbara Mehrtens
 Melanie & John Morgan
 Wendy North
 Mark & Elizabeth Ragsdale
 Glee Salladay
 Susan Shaffler
 Mr. Douglas Symons
 Elsie Thompson
 Tidewater Home Funding, LLC
DOMINIC MARZITELLO Mrs. Bonnie Startt
MS . SYDNEY MATHER Benjamin Mather
 Christian Young 
MR . & MRS . HERBERT &  
   MALENE MATHIAS Dr. and Mrs. Jason Garrison
AVA MCCARTHY Mr. John McCarthy
YARA MCCLAIN Shannon and Carlton McClain
BONNIE C . MCCRARY Mr. James E. McCrary
LARRY MCKENZIE Mrs. Dawn McKenzie
RICK MILLIGAN Mr. and Mrs. Keith & Sharon Scheltens
TINA MINTER Michael Minter
CARSON MORRISETTE Ronnie Goldman & Marty Bonda
 Breit Cantor Grana Buckner
 Ms. Arden Corum
 Richard and Lynn Epps
 Elinor Greenfield
 Steven and Marilyn Kayer
 Emily Lawson
 Long Jewelers
 Gary and Hanna Stofko
 Walt and Ronnie Yancey
EVAN MUENCH Ms. Teresa Bernard
EDDIE NAGEL Ms. Karen Didio
ERIN NARKAWICZ Tony Narkawicz
LITTLE MIKE AND  
   JENNA NOHA Joseph and  Sara Noha
SUZANNE NOLES John Noles
LUKE FRANCIS O’CONNOR Mr. Art Chapman
FAITH CHRISTINA O’HEARN Ms. Alma O’Hearn
MRS . PAT ORGAIN Ronald Morgan
 Mrs. Charlotte Minor
EDWARD NEWELL PAGE, JR . Mary Dunn
 Mrs. Peggy Page
 Mr. William Stone Jr.
THE REV . EDWARD N . PAGE Michael Colley
 Mrs. Peggy Page
 Mr. William Stone Jr.

MARTY & BIG DADDY  
   PENDLETON Elizabeth Smith
LEON PENN Ms. Sara Burton
JOHN PICKETT Allen and Joan Hogge
HARRY PINCUS Alex Pincus
JUANITA POND Mr. Charles Pond
SAMSON RICE Ms. Marcella Rice
 Mr. James Swann
MRS . MAY RICHARDSON Allen and Joan Hogge
MR . CRAIG ROBERTSON Mrs. Doris Martin
VIOLET ROENKER Dr. Brian Burkhart
 Kelly Cordova
 Jarred and Meagan Roenker
 Jamie Roenker
 Carole Trott
 Cheryl Valentine
LANDON SANDERL Deborah Brennan
 John Lorts
 Mr. John Sanderl
JONATHAN PAUL SANDOVAL Carl Wood
PAUL AND MARGARET  
   SCEARCE Mr. Michael Shelton
MS . JENNIFER SCOTT Mr. Richard Scott
EMILIE SHARP Marc and Wilma Sharp
KATHRYN SHEEHAN Mr. Jason Sheehan
SCOUT SHEKITKA AND  
   KIERAN SHEKITKA Mr. Kris Shekitka
MICHAEL SHOTTER Ann Shotter
AMAYA SIMS Mr. and Mrs. Richard A Schwarting
MICHAEL SLIWOSKI Mr. Joseph Thomas
 Mr. Richard Sliwoski
EDGAR AND LORRAINE  
   SMITH Jeanne Bartlett
JOSEPHINE SPANO Mr. Richard Spano
CARLITA SPEAKE Derek Kahn
BRYAN SPINLER Mr. Clarence Spinler
MRS . MATILDA STANEC Ms. Monica Reda
AURORA ROSE STEPHAN   Charles and Margaret Callahan and 

Charles Callahan III
BENJAMIN STEVENS II Benjamin Stevens
GOLDIE STEWART Diane Stewart-McKenzie
SETH STRICK Mrs. Barbara Olson
EDDIE SUTPHIN Mrs. Bettye Umphlette
ALBERT J . TAYLOR, JR . Mr. Robert Madden
 Mr. Lawrence Bryant
 Ms. Christine Piersall
 John Curran
JAIDEN TAYLOR Chamaine and Tyrone Woodis
L . CARROL UMPHLETTE Mrs. Bettye Umphlette
JAMES WALKUP Sharon Walkup
CAROLINE WHEELER Sharon Freyer
MATTHEW WILBERT Terry Simpkins
MICHELLE WOLF Mr. and Mrs. John Marshall
DEBBIE YANCEY Mr. Donald Barrett
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INDIVIDUAL DONORS 
September 1, 2020 –  
February 28, 2021

Mr. and Mrs. Ken and Anne  
   Ablett
Matthew and Mary Ablett
Stephen and Nancy Adams
Paula V Agate
Mrs. Paul Allen
Mr. and Mrs. George and  
   Martha Allison
Mr. Keaton Alvis
Dr. and Mrs. David and  
   Barbara Amaker
Glenn and Donna Ames
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony and  
   Karen Annoni
Carol Aubuchon
Mr. and Mrs. James and  
   Judith Austin
Mr. and Mrs. Mitch and  
   Maggie Austin
Mrs. Katherine Ayer
Mr. Blake Bailey
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Baker
Arlene Baragona
Arnold and Laurie Barbaro
Mr. and Mrs. Donald and  
   Ruth Barrett
Mr. David Barringer
James and Deloyce Barrington
Ms. Deborah Barry
Jeanne S. Bartlett
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bathie
William and Nancy Beach
Marlyn and Pierre Beaudoin
Mr. Donald J. Beck
Brad and Amanda Behrends
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Beitz, Jr.
Sue Bell
Mr. and Mrs. Alan and  
   Ruth Benjaminson
Gary and Kathryn Bennett
Ms. Frances Benson
Ms. Teresa L. Bernard
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Berrier
Mary Ann Biagetti
Mr. William A. Blake II
Lois Blasch Van Cura
Foster J. Bolton
Lynnette Bolton
Ms. Susan Borland
Mr. George Bovee
Sylvia Bowen
Ms. Jean G. Bowerman
Ms. Janice K. Bowers
Helen and Glenn Bowman
Mr. Craig A. Boyce

Mr. Steve Boynton
Thomas and Joane Bozek
Tyson and Elizabeth Bradley
Douglas W. Bradshaw, CPA
Deborah K Brennan
Brent & Kim Geissinger
Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Phyllis Bricker
Tina Bridges
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce and  
   Mary Sue Bright
Ms. Carol L. Briley
Mrs. Mary Briley
Mr. Arthur Broadbent III
Pam Broughton
Ricklin Brown and Sarah Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. William Bruce
Mrs. Hazel Brusso
Ms. Eva Bryant
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence and 
Katherine Bryant
Patrick and Maida Bryant
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur L. Brame, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Nathan and  
   Bayley Bullock
Connie Bunch
Dr. Brian Burkhart
Ms. Sara S Burton
Deborah Butler
Danielle Byrne
Justin Byrum
Mr. and Mrs. Luther H. Byrum
Charles and Margaret Callahan
Ms. Alleen Jane Campbell
Ms. Nancy H. Campbell
Mrs. Ted F. Carpenter
Brent and Lauren Cashman
Larua Challoner
Peter and Pansy Champion
Mr. and Mrs. Art and  
   Betty Ann Chapman
Frances Chavous
Edward and Olga Chew
Billy Chorey
Mr. Jim Christol
Ms. Grace Cibula
Ron and Shannon Clark
Michele Clemens
Ted and Becky Clemens
Shirley B Cobb
Mr. and Mrs. James A Cochrane
Ms. Leigh Cole
Michael and Brenda Colley
Don and Sue Comer
Robert and Dorene Connolly
Ms. Mary Connor
Sharleen Cootes
Mr. William Copeland, Jr.
Kelly Cordova

Mr. and Mrs. Monte and  
   Audrey Correll
Arden Corum
Kay Cotter
Pam Courtney
Rob and Mary Cowling
Mr. and Mrs. Chris and  
   Paige Craighead
Danny L. and Jenny Crawford
Mr. and Mrs. Franklin and  
   Verona Crawford
Mr. and Mrs. Carroll and  
   Gloria Creecy
Mr. Henry Lee Cross III and  
   Mrs. Alice Cross
Kate and Lee Cross
Mr. and Mrs. Herb A. and  
   Carolyn Culpepper
John and Lori Curran
Mrs. Des Dandalides
Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Daniels
Mary Daughtrey
Mr. and Mrs. David and  
   Lee Davenport
Mary and James David
Barbara DelDonna
Cynthia Depass
Brian Derby
Mike and Sally Derrig
Cynthia Devlin
Ms. Karen Didio
Richard and Irma Dietz
Ms. Joyce Dignard
Mr. and Mrs. Paul and  
   Sylvia Dilgard
Ms. Barbara Dillon
Perlita Dimaculangan
Michael and Rebecca Drake
Wendy Drucker
Mary S. Dunn
Mrs. Anne Eastes
Steve and Dorne Eastwood
Mr. and Mrs. Charles and  
   Susan Edmonson
Donna Eisinger
Rebecca Eldridge
Franklin Elliott
Margaret and Robert Ely
Diane Engler
Richard and Lynn Epps
Ms. Eileen Ermer
Mr. John Evans
Ms. Susan Evans
Dean C. Everton
Mr. and Mrs. Harry L. Faircloth
Herman L. Ferguson
Leslie Ferguson
Susan Ferguson

Eric and Kimberly Fiedorczyk
Mr. and Mrs. Marshall and  
   Kathy Fleming
P. Marshall Fleming
Stewart Fleming
Paul T. FlorCruz
Jane Florian
Kerry J. Ford
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh and  
   Kathleen Frampton
Sandra Frazier
Bonnie Froelick
Terry C. Fuller
Virginia Fuller
Kedar Gadge
Ms. Sharron Gallagher
Gregory W. Gardner
Karen Garrenton
Kristina Garrett
Dr. and Mrs. Jason Garrison
Mr. Javier Jay Garriz
Peggy G. Gatje
Mr. and Mrs. Aaron and  
    Laura Gehm
Beth and Matthew Gellene
Arlene Gerena-Walker
William Gerhardt
Elizabeth Glaser
Tim and Dawn Glynn
Ronnie Goldman & Marty Bonda
Ronald K. Goldstein
Mr. Royden Goodson
Richard and Julie Goss
Sharon Govern
Mrs. Charlee Gowin
Mr. and Mrs. Doug L. and  
   Mary Graham
Jack and Isma Granger
Mr. James Granger
Ms. Linda L. Grasso
Ms. Jacqueline Segar Gravatt
Douglas W. Gray
Ms. Glenda H. Gray
Ms. Marcia Gray
John and Mary Greber
Mrs. Valerie Green
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest and  
   Diane Greene
Mr. and Mrs. David W.  
   Greenfield
Elinor Greenfield
Lewis and Glenda Greenhouse
Virginia Green-Palmer
Robert Greiner
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald and  
   Amber Gwaltney
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen and  
   Rose Hackney
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Mr. and Mrs. David and  
   Debra Hale
Mrs. Carol Hamrick
Ms. Jean Hanbury
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert and  
   Mary Haneman
Charles and Debbie Harbin
Timothy and Amanda Harding
Mr. and Mrs. Herb and  
   Mary Hargrave
Mark and Marina Hargrave
Janet Harkins
Joyce B. Harlan
Dianna and Raymond Harrell
Mrs. Lavern Harrell
Virginia Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Harrison
Cynthia F. Harrison
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and 
   Miriam Hartman
Mr. and Mrs. Sam and  
   Denise Harvey
Ms. Shawn Haskell-Henry
Adam Haywood
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and  
   Barbara Head
Ms. Patricia Y. Headley
Mr. and Mrs. Joe and  
   Dorma Hedrick
Mary Hemsley
Michael Hennessey
Ken and Frances Henson
Scarlet and Carlos Hernandez
Ms. Lucy D. Hightshoe
Mr. and Mrs. Pierre and  
   Angelia Hilaire
Lola Hilton
Mary Helen and Patrick Hilton
Mr. David Hoard
Dr. and Mrs. Allen and  
   Joan Hogge
Karen Holloway
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert and  
   Sandra Hollowell
Mr. and Mrs. Doug and  
   Janet Holmes
Mr. Paul D. Holt III
Ms. Alice Horn 
Ms. Margaret Horn 
Mr. and Mrs. George and  
   Sara House
John and Emma House
Howard and Bobbie Tabor
Diana Howard
Mr. and Mrs. Ben and  
   Mary Hubbard
Tricia Hudson
Ann Huff
Mr. and Mrs. George and  
   Cheryl Hummer

Donald and Pauline Hundley
Ms. Jane Huneke
Bucky and Kay Hurley
Mr. David Jancewicz
Clayton and Dorothy Jenson
David and Mandy Jernigan
Fleet Jernigan
Ms. Rosalee Jewell
Mr. Kenneth Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Mark and  
   Debbie Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Windy and  
   Pixie Jones
Amy and Thomas Jordan
Mr. John O. Joyce
Mr. Joseph Joyner
Mr. Gerald Julian Jr. and  
   Mrs. Deborah Julian
Derek Kahn
Dr. and Mrs. David and  
   Joan Kaiser
Sylvia Kaplan
Gary and Karen Karlowicz
Steven and Marilyn Kayer
Philip and Margaret Keator
Mr. and Mrs. James and  
   Rhonda Keene
Edie Kernodle
Nancy and Wesley King
Karen Klemp
Martha Klemp
Gene and Mary Klemp
Todd and Susan Kletz
Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Kloskin
Paul and Casey Knapp
Mrs. Christine Kocher
Terry and Karen Kolet
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander and  
   Margaret Konczey
Arlene and David Korn
Michael and Cheryl Kos
Mr. and Mrs. Ben and  
   Mary Kowalski
Mr. Gordon L. Lader Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Steven M.  
   Laderberg
Mr. and Mrs. Lee and  
   Susan LaFleur
Dr. and Mrs. Robert B. and  
   Carol Laibstain
Mr. and Mrs. Gerard and  
   Diana Laing
Mike Lancaster
Vinton & Doris Land
Marty and Marlie Landry
Margaret S. Lane
Mr. and Mrs. Donn Langfitt
Sonya Lanier
Bob and Nancy Larmore

Patricia Laughlin
Mrs. Jean Lawrence
Emily Lawson
Leigh Ann Leary
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and  
   Karen Lee
Joyce Leotta
Ms. Marina Libro
Beverly Lightner
Mary Lineberry
Daniel and Louella London
John and Janet Lorts
Sarah Lovell
Rosetta Lowery
Steven and Mary Lunde
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin P.  
   Lynch Jr.
Constance Mabry
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and  
   Deborah Madden
Mr. and Mrs. Russell and  
   Kathy Mallet
Mr. Pat Mallon
Karen Malone
Ms. Patricia H. Malone
James and Barbara Mandley
Lydia Manwaring
Mr. and Mrs. Charles and  
   Kathleen Marks
Mr. and Mrs. John M Marshall
Mrs. Doris Martin
Pamela Martin
Benjamin and Tara Mather
Sherry Matthews
Michael and Linda Matusiak
Debbie and Bernie Mayer
Mr. and Mrs. Vaughn and  
   Jill Mayo
Kerry and Elizabeth McCarter
Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Alicia McCarthy
Berit and William McCarty
Shannon and Carlton McClain
Mr. Charles H. McCoy Jr.
Mr. James E. McCrary
Mr. and Mrs. John B. McCraw
Mr. and Mrs. Connie and  
   Clyde McFarland
Chris McGee
Barbara McGrady
Ryan McGuire
Curtis and Diane McKenzie
Mrs. Dawn McKenzie
Kimberly McKinnis
Sarah McPhillips
Greg and Laura Lynn McRary
Mrs. Brenda Megna
Frank & Barbara Mehrtens
Melton and Margaret Beane

Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Barbra Midgett
Judie Midgett
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and  
   Miriam Miles
Mr. and Mrs. James L. and  
   Ann Miller
Linda and Jeff Minnix
Mr. and Mrs. Gil and  
   Charlotte Minor
Michael Minter
Steve and Fay Missailidis
Stephen and Betsy Mitchell
Anne-Michele Monaco
Amber Mooney
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred P. Moore 
Beverly W. Moore
Mr. and Mrs. William R. 
    Moore, Jr.
John and Ellen Morgan
Melanie & John Morgan
Ronald and Sandra Morgan
Mr. and Mrs. James Mullarkey
Captain and Mrs. Mark R.  
   Munson
Tony and Melanie Narkawicz
Neal & Susan Minsberg
Wanda and Bill Neff
Mr. and Mrs. Kurt and Joanne  
   Nelson
Shirley Nettles
Dat Cao and Thao Nguyen
Joseph and Sara Noha
John Noles
Wendy North
Ms. Martha J. Nunley
Dr. and Mrs. Wallace C  
   Nunley Jr.
Quentin and Ann Marie Nunnery
Mike and Kathy O’Connor
Michelle O’Connor
Ms. Alma O’Hearn
Mark Olmstead
Mrs. Barbara Olson
Richard and Karen O’Reilly
Mr. John H. Outland
Mr. Rufus Owen III and  
   Mrs. Hallie Owen
Mrs. Peggy Page
Peter and Lois Palermo
John Pappas
Mr. Kisik Park
Mr. and Mrs. David Parker
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Parron
Mrs. Susan Paullin
Mr. and Mrs. Geoffrey  
   Laurence Payne
Mr. and Mrs. Allen and  
   Erica Perrel
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Mr. Hassel E. Perrel

Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey and  
   Maryanne Persons
Mr. and Mrs. Mark and  
   Cathy Peters
Michael and Jeri Phillips
Ms. Christine Piersall
Susan Pilato
Alex Pincus
Donald G. Piper
Cheryl Pisani
Gregory M. Pomije
Mr. Charles Pond
Dawn Pontz
Mr. Phillip Powell
Rebecca J. Price
Mr. and Mrs. James A.  
   Probsdorfer
Mr. John M. Profilet
Mr. Robert K Purks
Ms. Patrice Quander-Haas
Edwin Rafal
Mark and Elizabeth Ragsdale
Mrs. Rose Mary Rakowski
Leslie Rambo
Meigs L Ranney
Bridget Rawls
Japheth E. Rawls, III, CPA
Mr. and Mrs. John T Rector
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Reda
Ms. Monica Reda
Joe and Danielle Reubel
Mr. and Mrs. Allan and  
   Harriet Reynolds
Nancy Reynolds
Mr. and Mrs. Charles and  
   June Rice
Ms. Marcella Rice
Richard & Margaret Knee
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald and  
   Susan Ritter
Mr. and Mrs. Brian and  
   Betsy Roberts
Mrs. Susan Robertson
Jamie Roenker
Jarred and Meagan Roenker
Mr. and Mrs. Will Rollins Jr.
Judith Roman
Mr. Benjamin Lacy Rose Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Harry A.  
   Rosenberger
Mr. and Mrs. John L. and  
   Carol Rowe
Mrs. Martha Ruggles
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel L. Russell
Mr. James Russell
Wanda Russo
Erin Sadler

Dr. and Mrs. Yoel Sadovsky
Glee Salladay
Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Patricia Sanderl
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck and  
   Sue Sanders
Wanda M. Sannicandro
Robert and Mary Ann Saunders
Mr. and Mrs. Whitney G.  
   Saunders
Robin Sayre
Mr. and Mrs. Keith &  
   Sharon Scheltens
Victoria Schiano
James D. Schmidt
Ronald and Barbara Schneider
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and  
   Robyn Schollhammer
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A  
   Schwarting
J. Wayne Scott, CPA
Jean Scott
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and  
   Diane Scott
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Scott
Jim Seagraves
Susan Shaffler
Adrienne Shaner
Mr. Ronnie L. Shank
Bruce and Nancy Sharp
Mr. and Mrs. Marc and  
   Wilma Sharp
Mr. and Mrs. Jason and  
   Lisa Sheehan
Mr. and Mrs. Kris and  
   Barbara Shekitka
Cathy Shelton
Mr. and Mrs. Michael and  
   Pamela Shelton
Mr. Bret Shephard
Mr. Kevin Shively
Ann Shotter
Mr. and Mrs. Karl and  
   Ronda Shulenburg
Ruth Simmons
Mr. and Mrs. Dail and  
   Kay Simons
Terry Simpkins
Ms. Barbara Sivertson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and  
   Leslie Sliwoski
Mr. and Mrs. Conway W Smith III
Donna Smith
Elizabeth Smith
Travis Smith
Arleen R Sobel
Mr. Richard Spano
Mr. Clarence A Spinler
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Stant
Ms. Bonnie Startt

Benjamin Stevens
Ann Stewart
Ms. Katina Stockbridge
Gary and Hanna Stofko
Dwayne and Sylvia Stokes
Mr. and Mrs. John Stone, Jr.
Mr. William and Mrs.  
   Catherine Stone
Jacqueline Streithof
Jaime Strickland
Mr. and Mrs. Scott and  
   Kathy Strickland
Jay Stroud
Stuart & Shirley Bray
Mrs. Phyllis N. Styron
Rosilia Styron
Sharon C. Sutton
Mr. and Mrs. James and  
   Brenda Swann
Amanda Switzer
Mr. Douglas M. Symons
Ms. Elizabeth Taraski
Dynnette and Doug Taylor
Mrs. Fran Taylor
Mr. Tazewell Taylor
Dr. and Mrs. Bennett and  
   Elizabeth Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph and  
   Petra Thomas
Martha Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Tyrone and  
   Shantel Thomas
Elsie Thompson
James Thomson
Mr. Henry Thrasher
Mr. Robert Tierney
Peggy Todd
Donald and Rita Trammell
Raissa Traore
Mr. and Mrs. William and  
   Nancy Trimble
Ms. Olivia Trombino
Carole Trott
Lauren and MaryAlyce Troyan
Mrs. Bettye Umphlette
Cheryl Valentine
Patti A Vannucchi
George and Patricia Varney
Ellen and Willie Vasser
Brenda Vaughan
Mr. and Mrs. Paul and  
   Linda Vinyard
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Wagner
William B. Walker
Sharon Walkup
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin and  
   Renee Wampler
Ms. Wivona M. Ward
Deborah B Waters

Drs. Graham and  
   Katherine Watson
Wayne and Robin Thomas
Mr. Ross Weinstein
Ms. Marie Welch
Richard Wentz
Eric and Alice Werner
Mr. Matthew P. Weston
Bruce and Sue Whitaker
Amanda White
Frances White
Chris and Stephanie White
Mr. Burt H. Whitt
Beth Wiegan
Ms. Deborah K. Williams
Mrs. Diana Williams
Mr. Nelson Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Arba Williamson
Robin Winn
Amy Witcover-Sandford &  
   Steve Sandford
Lewis and Judith Witt
Mr. and Mrs. Ray and  
   Caralyn Wittersheim
Mr. and Mrs. George and  
   Luanne Wong
Carl and Charlyne Wood
Chamaine and Tyrone Woodis
Mr. and Mrs. Jim and Joan Wool
Mr. and Mrs. Steven and  
   Regina Wright
Larry and Helen Wylie
Mr. and Mrs. Chris and  
   Cheryl Xystros
Shelly Yager
Walt and Ronnie Yancey
Cheri Young
Christian Young
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Youngs
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BUSINESS DONORS
September 1, 2020 –  
February 28, 2021

1st Advantage Credit Union
Abbey Road Pub & Restaurant
ABNB Community Foundation
Alpha XI Chapter No 1610
AmazonSmile Foundation
American Legion Tidewater  
   Post 327
Avionte
Bankers Insurance
Bay Diesel Corp.
Bayside HOG Chapter 5316
Benevity Causes
Berea Women’s Fellowship
Berkshire Hathaway Towne  
   Realty
Box Elder Hunt Club
Breit Cantor Grana Buckner
Camp Foundation
Centenary United Methodist  
   Church
Charlie’s Charitable Giving
Chartway Federal Credit Union
Children’s Health  
   Foundation, Inc.
Children’s Specialty  
   Group, PLLC
Church of the Holy Apostles
City of Portsmouth
Classic Cruisers Car Club, Inc.
Coastal Virginia Disc Golf Club
Cole & Cayce Hilfiger  
   Foundation
Combined Federal Campaign
Community Partner Group  
   Foundation
Costco Wholesale Corporation
Courtney Beshel Design
Cox Construction
Cypress Chapel Christian 
Church
Dave & Marian Dawson Fund of  
   the Williamsburg Community  
   Foundation

Davenport & Company, LLC
Ddeb’s
Deep Creek Ruritan Club
Deep Creek UMW
DeFeo Real Estate
Desserts by Design 757
Dominion Energy Charitable  
   Foundation
Downtown Portsmouth  
   Rotary Club
E.T. Gresham Company
Fairview Church of Christ
Women of First  
   Presbyterian Church
First Team Toyota
Franklin-Southampton Area  
   United Way
George Cohee Jr. Foundation
Green Acres Presbyterian  
   Church
Green Pine Garden Club
Hampton Roads Community  
   Foundation
Hands on Massage
Holy Neck Christian Church
HumanKind
Johnson, Mirmiran & Thompson
Kempsville Lions Club Inc.
Kiwanis Club of Carrollton
Kiwanis Club of Chesapeake, Inc.
Kiwanis Club of Mercury 64
Kiwanis Club of Norfolk Inc.
Knights of Pythias -  
   Charity Lodge No. 10
KPMG
KPMG Community Giving  
   Campaign
Kroger Community Rewards
Langley for Families Foundation
Laurel Machine Co., Inc
Laurence Arnold Boyd  
   Charitable Lead Annuity Trust
Lewis & Minta Wood Charitable  
   Foundation
Link-Belt Mid-Atlantic  
   Construction Equipment
Long Jewelers

LPGA Amateurs - Hampton  
   Roads Chapter
Lynnhaven Presbyterian Church
Marine Specialty Painting
Mizell’s Hauling, Inc.
Naval Civilian Managers  
   Association
Network for Good
Newport News Shipbuilding -  
   a Division of Huntington  
   Ingalls Industries
Norfolk Southern Charitable  
   Match Trust
Olde Towne Family Chiropractic
One Hour Heating and Air  
   Conditioning
Pariser Dermatology  
   Specialists, Ltd.
PayPal Charitable Giving Fund
Pearson Toyota
PerkinElmer Foundation
Pilot Club of Portsmouth Inc.
Portsmouth Invitational  
   Tournament
Portsmouth Lodge 100
Presbytery of Eastern Virginia
Presbytery of the Peaks
Puryear Trucking, Inc.
Q.E.D. Systems
The John Quadrino Foundation
Rebekah 24 Order of  
   Eastern Star
Red Knights Motorcycle Club
Restore Church
RHO COVO Friends
Richard E. Olivieri Family  
   Foundation
Rite Aid Foundation
Rotary Club of Churchland
Rotary Club of Oyster Point
Sales Systems, LTD
Sawyer Automotive, Inc.
Scott Bradshaw & Rawls, PC
Sertoma Club of Norfolk
SMOTJ, Priory of the Monitor  
   & Merrimack

Southeast Virginia  
   Community Foundation
St. John’s Episcopal Church
St. Nicholas Greek Orthodox  
   Church Philoptochos
Starr Motors, Inc.
Dwight & Jane Schaubach  
   Donor Advised Fund of the  
   Suffolk Foundation
Suffolk Presbyterian Church
SunTrust United Way Campaign
Thistle Foundation Fund of the  
   Hampton Roads Community  
   Foundation
Tidewater Home Funding, LLC
United Way of Alabama
United Way of Bergen County
United Way of Greater  
   Atlanta, Inc.
United Way of Greater  
   Richmond & Petersburg
United Way of Greater  
   Rochester
United Way of South Hampton  
   Roads
United Way of the Virginia  
   Peninsula
Virginia Baptist Foundation
Virginia Beach Oceanside  
   Lions Club
Virginia Beach Shag Club
W E McGuire Charitable  
   Foundation
Warden Family Foundation
Wards Corner Lions Club
Wilbanks Smith & Thomas  
   Asset Management, LLC
Williamsburg Presbyterian  
   Church
Windsor Christian Church
Barclay C. Winn Family Fund of  
   the Hampton Roads  
   Community Foundation
The Woman’s Club of Smithfield
YourCause, LLC.
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1st Advantage Credit Union
Angel Quilters
Apostles Peace Quilters
Bobbi Argabright
Rebekah Asuncion
Anita Baxter
Joan Blanchard
Crystal Breede
Becky Brewer
Kristan Burch
Barbara Byrd
Danielle Byrne
Amy Carl
Nancy Cisco
Amy Clemens
Gretchen Cole
DeeDee Critzer
Melanie Crotts
Kent Daughtrey
Karen and Jim Divita
Phyllis Dobrinsky
Elf Patrol, Inc.
Jeannie Escobar
Eure Rentals
Event Central
Megan Fahey
Arielle Flom
Stephanie Frantz
Adam Gardner
Ellen Gellene
Girl Scout Troop 4312
Brenda Gordon
Robert Gregory
Linda Grieb
Leroy Griffin
Cindy Halonski
Heaven Hill Distillery
Victoria Hecht
Chuck Hretz
Ann Huff
Susie Keele
Andrew Kelly
Nancy King
Hunter Knoop
Tony Koberstein
Georgiann Koziana
Margaret Lane

Sarah Lovell
Ashley Mabry
Melissa Mark
Jess Masciangeno
Carol McCutcheon
McDonald’s Garden Center
Sierra Melton
Jackie and Randy Menefee
Leon Mortimer
Olde Towne Family Chiropractic
Paradise Ocean Club
Tammy Perry
Maryanne Persons
Jeri Phillips
Stephanie Phillips-Wheeler
Pilot Club of Portsmouth Inc.
Michelle Prendergast
Cheryl Randolph
The Real Estate Group
Ray Register
Ann Rivenbark
Meagan M Roenker
Rotary Club of Portsmouth
Steve K Sager
Wanda M. Sannicandro
Ellen Saunders
Janet M. Schafer
Schnabel Engineeing, LLC
Jackie Self
Terri Mitchell Stevens
Kimberly Stone
Sharon C. Sutton
Marty Thomas
Joan Tiberi
Tidewater Therapy for Children
Patricia A Tinsley
Trinity Episcopal Church
Mary Ellen Triplett
Ashleigh Tullar
Twisted Pig
Julie Tyree-Hermann
Virginia Beach Shag Club
Elizabeth Visalden
Melissa Waide
Brenda Williams
Jim Wool

Thank you ...  
Thank you to the many, many individuals, businesses and 
organizations who make the work Edmarc does possible 
and bring joy to our families across Hampton Roads by 
donating food baskets and gifts for the holidays, special 
items that were hard to find during the pandemic such 
as paper products and cleaning supplies, items from our 
Amazon wish list, professional services and more! 
September 1, 2020 – February 28, 2021

Celebrating 20 Years of Caring

Laurie Barbaro has been 
serving as the director of 
clinical services for the 
past 20 years.  She has 
provided tender, loving 
care to hundreds of 
children in the last days 
or weeks of their lives.  
She is a tireless advocate 
for Edmarc families and 
will use all of her energy 
and resources to fight for a child when necessary.  
Over the years, she has helped Edmarc children and 
families achieve some level of normalcy.  

Many, if not most, nurses simply cannot tolerate 
the idea of caring for an ill child.  The thought is too 
painful.  Laurie sets her sights on the child and helps 
them make the most out of each day, working to 
improve the future for the family.  She is committed 
to seeing that the child gets the very best that our 
medical system can provide and helps parents to live 
without regret when the child loses the battle.  She 
puts her whole heart into the love and care of each 
of the Edmarc children.  

She is a wonderful nurse and a wonderful friend.  
Laurie is an “Everyday Angel” and not just to some.  
She is kind and caring to everyone.  Thank you, Laurie, 
for all that you do.   
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Welcome Mallary Jamison
My name is Mallary 
Jamison, and I am so 
thrilled to join Edmarc! 
I have spent the past 15 
years as a nurse working 
solely with children - 
from the Philippines to 
the Pediatric Intensive 
Care Unit, to the past 
8 years as an inpatient 
Hematology/Oncology 
nurse.  Providing care to these many children and their 
families has been a great honor of my life, and I look 
forward to my new role as a Patient Care Coordinator 
at Edmarc. I am dedicated to getting to know our 
Edmarc families and bringing the best care possible 
into the homes of our kids.

When I am not nurse Mallary, I usually go by mama. My 
twin toddlers keep my life full, active, and definitely 
unpredictable! My husband, Chris, is my rock. We have 
traveled the world together, chasing one adventure 
after the next. This new adventure of parenthood is 
our most thrilling endeavor yet!

Shout Out to Shenay Lewis

When named Ms. Virginia Plus America 2020-2021, 
Shenay Lewis, daughter of our own Maggie Lewis, 
chose Edmarc as her platform. When asked what 
Edmarc had taught her, she responded, “even in the 
midst of crisis, find time to live bold, live free, and live 
uniquely. No matter if we are in a wheelchair, walking, 
talking or hairless, it doesn’t matter - we all have a 
unique purpose.” Thanks, Shenay!

CONGRATULATIONS TO…
… Josh and Stephanie on the birth of Miles 11/29/20
… Amelia and Jose on the birth of Jahaziel 12/26/20  

Edmarc’s Laurie Barbaro  
for being selected as a member of the Hospice and 
Palliative Credentialing Center (HPCC) Examination 
Development Committee (EDC).  All of us at Edmarc 
are proud to support her efforts in helping to 
promote a certification process that advances quality 
in the provision of care to patients and families facing 
life limiting illnesses.  

Edmarc’s Abigail Gellene-Beaudoin  
who earned the Registered Play Therapy (RPT) 
credential after earning her license (LCSW) and 
completing 150 hours of play therapy specific 
education, 350 hours of experience, and 50 hours of 
supervision. Play Therapy is defined by the Association 
of Play Therapy (APT) as “the systematic use of 
a theoretical model to establish an interpersonal 
process wherein trained Play Therapists use the 
therapeutic powers of play to help clients prevent or 
resolve psychosocial difficulties and achieve optimal 
growth and development.” Way to go!
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TAKE ACTION:  
These are the ways you can help Edmarc!
• Like and share our posts on social media!  
Follow us on Facebook at  @Edmarc516  or Instagram at @edmarcforkids. 

•  Do you shop at Kroger?  Register your Kroger Plus Card online and 
designate Edmarc!  You will raise money for our organization while you shop. https://www.
kroger.com/communityrewards 

•  Designate Edmarc as your Rite Aid KidsCents charity at www.kidscents.com with your Rite Aid 
Wellness card member number. Then all you have to do is shop and round up!

•  Edmarc is a certified United Way Agency.  Designate Edmarc during your company’s United 
Way campaign.  

•  Shop Amazon? Use the following link the next time you do and Amazon will donate .05% of 
your total purchase to our organization!  http://smile.amazon.com/ch/54-1092904

•  Want to volunteer at Edmarc? Email clemensa@edmarc.org for more information!  

•  Is your family or company hosting a party? Think about raising money for your favorite 
charity, Edmarc, in lieu of gifts!




